## City of Manhattan Beach City Council Adjourned Regular Meeting Friday, January 21, 2022 2:00 PM

Mayor Stern: Thank you. Welcome everyone to our City Council Adjourned Regular Meeting of Friday, January 21, 2022. This is our 2:00 PM Zoom meeting. So I will call this meeting to order and first line of business is our Pledge to the flag. So I will ask everyone to rise to the level that they are able. And we will say the Pledge together.

All: I pledge allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America, and to the Republic for which it stands, one Nation under God, indivisible, with liberty and justice for all.

Mayor Stern: Ok, and we will move on to the roll call. And I will ask City Clerk Tamura to conduct the roll call.

City Clerk Tamura: Thank you. Councilmember Montgomery.

Councilmember Montgomery: Here.

City Clerk Tamura: Councilmember Franklin.

Councilmember Franklin: Here.

City Clerk Tamura: Councilmember Hadley.

Councilmember Hadley: Here.

City Clerk Tamura: Mayor Pro Tem Napolitano.

Mayor Pro Tem Napolitano: Here.

City Clerk Tamura: Mayor Stern.

Mayor Stern: I am here.

Mayor Stern: Thank you. And as we move on now to Item D, Public Comments, I will ask if there is anybody that has requested or made public comments, Assistant City Clerk Alvarez

Assistant City Clerk Alvarez: There's no request for Public Comments at this time.

Mayor Stern: Ok, thank you. And now we will go on to Item E our Closed Session and ask City Attorney Barrow if he has an announcement in Open Session of items to be discussed in Closed Session.

City Attorney Barrow: Thank you, Mayor. Yes, I do. Pursuant to Government Code Section 54957.6 the City Council will now go into Closed Session with its labor negotiators to discuss negotiations with the employee groups identified on the agenda.

Mayor Stern: Great, thank you. So we will recess into Closed Session and colleagues, I will see you there. And we will subsequently reconvene here in Open Session when that's complete. We will see you all on Closed Session.

## [City Council in Closed Session]

Mayor Stern: Thank you, welcome back everyone. We are reconvening into Open Session from our Closed Session. And I will turn this over to City Attorney Barrow to ask for a Closed Session announcement in our Open Session.

City Attorney Barrow: Thank you, Mayor. As previously reported, the City Council went into Closed Session to discuss labor negotiations with the affected employee groups that are identified on the agenda. The City Council gave direction to its negotiators. There's no reportable action taken.

Mayor Stern: Thank you. Well, then I will adjourn this meeting and wish everybody a nice weekend. Enjoy the beautiful weather and this beautiful weekend and we'll see you all soon.

\*Transcription provided by Caroline Choi, Administrative Clerk, Department of Management Services, City of Manhattan Beach